
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MARCH, 2010 
VOLUME 13, ISSUE 3 

NAPAVINE SCHOOL DISTRICT NEWSLETTER 

 

Read about the upcom-
ing Drama presentation 

on page 3 

 

Napavine sent two teams to Re-
gional Knowledge Bowl Competi-
tion at ESD 113 in Olympia on 
February 5th.  Students making 
up Team A are Travis Cothren, 
Grady Bowman, Patrick Stan-
field, Jordan Hunt and Trisha 
Condos.  Students on Team B 
are Trevor Brown, Chloe Nelson, 
TJ Maxwell, and Nathan Franz.  
Team A finished as Regional 
Champions.  They finished the 
championship round in thrilling 
fashion, behind by 3 questions 
with 4 to go, they got all four 
and won.   
 
Traveling to State on March 27th 
in Spokane, will be a combined 
group of Travis Cothren, Grady 
Bowman, Patrick Stanfield, 
Chloe Nelson, and Trevor 

Brown. 

Knowledge Bowl 
Prepares for State 

Competition 

Pictured from left to right are the students that make up Team A: Jor-

dan Hunt, Travis Cothren, Grady Bowman, Patrick Stanfield and 

seated in the back is Trisha Condos. 

NNNAAAPPPAAAVVVIIINNNEEE   HHHEEEAAADDDSSS   TTTOOO   SSSPPPOOOKKKAAANNNEEE   TTTOOO   

PPPAAARRRTTTIIICCCIIIPPPAAATTTEEE   IIINNN   TTTHHHEEE   SSSTTTAAATTTEEE   222BBB   

CCCOOOMMMPPPEEETTTIIITTTIIIOOONNN   
 

Once again, Napavine earned a trip to the 2B State Basket-
ball Playoffs. 
 
Napavine boys ended their season with 13-11 overall record 
as reported by the WIAA.  They had a great run during dis-
trict play, finishing 2nd.  The Tigers advanced to state and 
earned a 4th place trophy.  
 
The girls went undefeated during the regular season and fi-
nished 3rd in districts. The Lady Tigers finished 6th at state 
ending their season with a 22-6 overall record. 
 
 
 

Top Middle School Readers 

for 2nd Quarter 
 

Lottie Duren, Elizabeth John-

sen, Jasmine McFadden, De-

vin Rice, Danielle Witke and 

Teona Kinswa 
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FROM THE DESK OF SUPERINTENDENT DOUG SKINNER 

THANK YOU SO MUCH for passing the Maintenance and Operations Levy! 
 
As I’ve indicated elsewhere, I am so very proud—and humbled—by the fact that our parents and patrons voted to tax themselves to 
help the children in this district even though we are in very trying economic times.  For some of you, this vote was a very difficult choice, 
so I am grateful that the patrons of this district voted to continue to support our children’s futures. 
 
The M&O levy committee was crucial to the levy’s passage.  Chairman Nicki Bush and Treasurer Marla Miller worked hard to make the 
levy successful, assisted by Kerry Serl, Belle Williams, Dennis and Mason Keller, Michele Russell, Scott Purvis, Paula Sandirk, Susie 
Foster.  Board members Tony Kinswa, Chip Styger and Robyn LaBrasca worked with the committee, along with principals Tony Miles 
and Bob Hunt. 
 
The Napavine PTA and Napavine Education Association helped make the levy successful as did all those other parents and students 
and patrons who posted and waved signs. 
 
Above all, I am grateful for those 1058 of you who chose to exercise your right to vote. 
 
PRIOR TO THE LEVY’S PASSING, I was asked what Napavine would do if the voters chose to reject the request.  I answered that I 
couldn’t think about that because it would be too devastating to consider. 
 
I know that the legislature is already talking about the cuts that they have to make.  The initiatives that the voters passed several years 
ago to reduce class sizes in our elementary schools and to provide funding for school improvement activities will be eliminated this year 
by the state, and Napavine will have its education allotment reduced by about $140,000 next year as a result.  Thankfully, this will be 
offset by the $135,000 additional money we will receive in 2010-11 from the levy’s passage. 
 
In other words, passing the levy means that we will be able to maintain what we have right now-no increases, no decreases, just 
maintenance. 
 
But that’s surely better than alternative if the levy had not passed. 
 
ON A PERSONAL NOTE, it is with mixed feelings that my wife, Kjersti, and I announce that we will not be returning to Napavine School 
District next fall.  Our decision is in response to personal needs and a recognition that, as Andrew Marvell wrote, 
 
“ …at my back I always hear  
Time’s winged chariot hurrying near….” 
 
I have been a teacher, principal, or, most recently, superintendent for the last 41 years and believe that I’ve earned the right to step 
aside and let someone else fight the good fight.  While she has fewer years in the traces, my wife, Kjersti, also would like to have the 
time and freedom to do what we want to do when we want to do it. 
 
I feel comfortable leaving the district at this point in time:  there are very capable individuals in the district office to assist a new 
superintendent, we have a dedicated and concerned staff, our patrons and parents are supportive, and, with the levy’s passage, our 
financial status is stable. 
 
I have served 41 years as an educator but am most proud of the 19 that I spent working for the students, parents, and patrons of 
Napavine School District.  I would like to sincerely express my gratitude to you for entrusting me with the education of your children. 
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Mission Statementéééééé 

 The mission of Napavine School District is to work with the community to continue positive growth by 

preparing individuals in a safe and secure environment for learning, living and working responsibly in society. 

 

Napavine Drama will present òCheaper By the 

Dozenó Friday and Saturday, April 30 and May 1 

at 7:00 pm.  The story is about a large family at 

the turn of the century (1900õs) who live, love 

and laugh their way through life with a father 

who is an industrial  efficiency expert.  The play 

captures life in a different place and time, 

when things were as simple as doing your chores 

and homework and meeting your boyfriend at 

the local movie theatre or soda shop.  The show 

stars NHSõ own Rick Anderson as the Father of 

the Gilbreath Family, School Board Member, 

Robyn LaBrasca as Mrs. Gilbreath, and playing 

their children will be Chloe Nelson, Ethan 

Brossard, and Ali Brossard, Zach West, Camden 

Sahlinger, Brady Potter, Abbey Guenther, Emily 

Potter and Nicole Winegarde n.  The cast rounds 

out with their teacher, Miss Brill played by 

Bethany Blackwell, and a couple of lookey -lou 

boys who are sweet on the Gilbreth girls, TJ 

Maxwell and Jordan Hunt.  This play is fun for 

the whole family.  The $7.00 a seat tickets can 

be purchased at the door or the high school 

office beginning the fifth of April.   

COMING ATTRACTIONS 

 

                                     Sparrow   
 
Let them be as eagles 
Elegant, powerful, soaring through the sky 
Rarely glimpsed, hiding from watching eyes 
 
Iõd rather be a sparrow 
Small, light, swift, darting here and there 
Free from prying eyes to do whatever I wish 
 
To be free to live my life  
Free to take whichever turn or dive 
I wish on the decision of an instant 
 
Iõd rather be invisible and insignificant   
Than a powerful commanding presence 
If I could fly true and free 
Iõd rather be a sparrow   
 

By: Kelsey Studeman 

Eighth Grade 

 

Wrestling News 

Zach West became the first Napavine freshman to 
participate in the WIAA State Wrestling 
Tournament.  Zach wrestled in the 135lb class.  
He was unable to bring home a medal but still 

finished in the top 8 for B schools in the state. 

 

 

Elementary students participate in a vocabulary parade. 

Pictured from front to back are: Riley Christianson, Chelsea 

Sparks, Jake Kinswa and Nathan Watts. 
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MARCH 2010             APRIL 2010        MAY 2010  

M T W T F 

1 2 3 4 5 

8 9 10 11 12 

15 16 17 18 19 

22 23 24 25 26 

29 30 31   
March 16 -18 ~ Testing  

March 18 ~ Elementary Spring Concert 

@ 7:00 pm  

March 22 -26 ~ Conferences - Noon 

Dismissal 

March 29 -31 ~ Spring Break  

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

M T W T F 

   1 2 

5 6 7 8 9 

12 13 14 15 16 

19 20 21 22 23 

26 27 28 29 30 
 

April 1 -2 ~ Spring Break  

April 13 ~ End of 3 rd  Quarter - Noon 

Dismissal 

April 13 & 15 ~ Testing  

M T W T F 

3 4 5 6 7 

10 11 12 13 14 

17 18 19 20 21 

24 25 26 27 28 

31     

May 5 ~ Sta ff Work Day ð No 

School 

May 31 ~ Memorial Day - No School  

 

 

                                                                
 

PO Box 840 
413 E Park St 

Napavine, WA 98565 
 

www.napa.k12.wa.us 
 

District Office Hours 
8:00 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. 

Board Members 
 

Rick Carns ~ 262-0170 
John Hylton ~ 262-0954 

Robyn LaBrasca ~ 262-0785 
Kasey Studeman ~ 262-9284 

Tony Kinswa~ 262-3290 
 

 
Napavine Bus Garage: 262-3630 

 
District Office Phone: 262-3303 

 
District Office Fax: 262-9737 

 

 

  
 

 

ñ A Lighthouse 

for Learningò 

 

Mrs. Craft, Elementary Music Specialist is proud to 
announce that Kristi Ashley, 6th grade, was selected 
to participate in the Youth All-State Honor Chorus.  
Kristi was part of a 150-member chorus of the best 
5th and 6th grade singers from the state of 
Washington.  Acceptance into this group is by 
audition only.  On Saturday, February 13th, Mrs. 
Craft and the Ashley family traveled to Yakima to 
watch the Youth Honor Chorus perform their 
concert at the Washington Music Educators 
Conference in Yakima, Washington. World-
renowned musician, educator, and publisher John 
Jacobson directed the chorus.  Kristi did a great job 
of representing Napavine! 

 MMMUUUSSSIIICCC   NNNEEEWWWSSS   

 

Zach Rotter, a freshman band member, played at 
the Southwest Washington Music Educators 
Solo/Ensemble Competition, on Saturday, 
February 6th.  The competition for SW Washington 
was held at Kelso High School.  Zach performed a 
piece titled ñSerenadeò.  He received the highest 
possible rating, A superior or Roman numeral I.  
He did a terrific job, especially for a first time 
freshman performer. 
 
Rachael Smith competed in the same competition 
for vocalists.  She competed in Longview at 
Monticello Middle School.  She sang ñParto, Ma Tu 
Ben Mioò from the Opera La Clemenza Di Tito 
written by Mozart. Rachael also received a score 
of superior or I.  She was selected to represent 
our region as a second alternate. 

Thanks for the Vote of 

Confidence! 

 


